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SCHOOL BOUNDARY COMMITTEE 

Minutes 
 

September 29, 2016 
 
 

Attending:  Brandon Bracciale, Judy Choinski, Arcadio Diaz, Jennifer Northey, Carin 
Hetzger-Nettles, Monica Isle, Kim Poe, David Salerno, Robyn White, Gary Sawyer, 
Christa Vail, Betsy Kuhn, Mahalia Surn, Michelle Moreno, Heather Gerena, Spencer 
Pylant, Richard Tonello, Zack Goodfield, Chris Williams  
 
Absent or did not sign in: 
Julie Ketterer, Mara Keys, Denise Nicholas, Monica Oberdorfer, Christine Wolff, 
Michael Bailey, Adrian Anthony, Wendy Neal and Joy Bollent 
 
Mr. Williams called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m. and took questions from the 
committee. A question was asked what academies and programs were being offered 
at the new high school, and Monica Isle stated that Engineering/Robotics, 
Business/Entrepreneurship and Criminal Justice will be offered. Another question 
was asked about how the Middle School and High School students will be separated. 
District staff stated that the plan is to house students in separate buildings and the 
lunches and Physical Education classes will also be separate.   
 
Mr. Williams went through the packet of information that was prepared for the 
committee and explained the various map options for discussion. It was agreed to 
not consider Option 6 as this option did not relieve Sunlake High School (SLHS). 
Other areas were discussed including the southwest area of the boundary, which is 
the eastern boundary of SLHS. Boundary Committee members also brought up other 
areas to consider. The high school and middle school groups continued to discuss 
the maps and boundaries until Mr. Williams brought the groups back together to 
share their thoughts and proposals. 
 
The middle school group shared the following; areas 16, 17, 20, 21 going to Wesley 
Chapel High School (WCHS) and Thomas E. Weightman Middle School (TEWMS). 
Areas 2A, 2B, and 2C going to High School GGG. A second option was for areas 2A, 
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2B, and 2C going to Wiregrass Ranch High School (WRHS) and adding area 8 to 
areas 16, 17, 20, 21 going to WCHS and TEWMS. 

 
The high school group shared the following; Option 1 and adding areas 16-23 to 
WCHS. Option 2 adding 16-23 going to Wesley Chapel HS, and did not look at 
touching area 2. The high school group asked if Sunlake High School could be 
considered with the West Side Boundary and it was stated that there was not an 
opportunity to consider this due to the high growth in Starkey Ranch, Asturia, Bexley 
Ranch and new development north of J.W. Mitchell High School. 
 
The two groups resumed separate discussions. Discussion included; areas 16, 17, 
20, 21 potentially going to WCHS and with State Road 56 being the dividing line 
between TEWMS and Dr. John Long Middle School (JLMS). Areas 18, 19, 22, 23 
would potentially stay at JLMS. 
 
Mr. Williams shared the middle school committee group recommendations; areas 16, 
17, 20, 21, which are north of State Road 56 potentially going to TEWMS and group 
members not comfortable with areas south of State Road 56 going to TEWMS. Areas 
2A, 2B, and 2C going to High School GGG or perhaps 2B and 2C going to HS GGG.  
 
Mrs. Poe shared the high school committee group recommendations; areas 8, 15A, 
16, 17, 20, 21 potentially going to WCHS.  
 
The group asked for maps to be made based on the options mentioned above to see 
how the numbers add up. 
 
For clarity, Mr. Williams summarized the options that the groups requested maps 
for; 
Areas 2A, 2B, 2C, going to HS GGG or not going to HS GGG 

     Areas 16-23 WCHS & TEWMS as an option  
     Areas 16-23 drawing the line at State Road 56 with 16, 17, 20, 21 to WCHS/TEWMS 
     and 18, 19, 22, 23 staying at JLMS/WRHS                                                                                                                          
     Areas 8 and 15A splitting north and south areas 
     Areas 15A split into north of Chancey and 15C south of Chancey. 

 
The group requested feeder patterns be added to the maps when they are made. 
 
Before adjourning at approximately 12:30 p.m., Mr. Williams reminded the group 
that the next meeting would be held on October 20th at 10:30 at Wesley Chapel 
High school. 
 


